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January 16, 2008

INTRODUCTION

***** I believe Opinion No. 93-1205 was neither based on correct facts nor correct Statutes.*****

The A. G. Opinion of Daniel E. Lungren, dated May 12,1994. Analysis of page 2 narrowly
refers to a "development agreement executed by the County of Orange and the Irvine
Company, a private land developer," and "to the last approximately two miles of the corridor
consisting of the northerly portion of Newport Coast Drive," and totally ignores the LCP
Findings, of the original Irvine Coast Development Agreement of June 9,1988. The result of
this error is costing the public millions of dollars in illegal toll charges to use a Local Coastal
Plan (LCP) Mitigation Public Road, which was built by the developer and open to the public
then torn up by the San Joaquin Hills Transportation Corridor (TCA) and replaced by their Toll
Road.

[ Exhibit A ] - OPINION - To be published in The Official Reports Office of the Attorney
General Daniel Lungren, Attorney General OPINION No. 93-1205, May 12, 1994, page 6.
footnote 7. "A separate aspect of this question concerns the local coastal program for the
area of the Irvine Company's development and requirements imposed under the California
Coastal Commissions." The Commission's staff has determined that placing a toll booth
at Newport Coast Drive will not violate any requirements imposed under the Coastal Act of
1976. We have been presented with no evidence or legal arguments requiring a contrary
conclusion."

The history of this footnote 7 is found in [my exhibit 11] as mailed to me by A. G. officer
Rodney Lilyquist, Esq. "Ron, I believe this is the letter we relied upon for footnote 7. Rod." My
research exhibits 11 to 13 list different high quality documentation with Mr. Damm's name on
them, which clearly call out an LCP Road Mitigation. Why was false information given and
this critical LCP question not authenticated by the Attorneys General's Office?

The Seminal Question Is: Whether Pelican Hills Road, now called Newport Coast Drive from
Pacific Coast Highway in the Coastal Zone to MacArthur Boulevard outside the Coastal Zone,
is actually called out in the original Irvine Coastal Development Agreement & LCP Findings
as Road Mitigation. WHICH IT IS AND NEGATES TOLL CHARGES.

The A. G. Opinion 93-1205 footnote 7 opined that there was no Coastal LCP Issue, allowing
the County of Orange and the San Joaquin Hills Transportation Corridor Agency (TCA) to toll
part of Newport Coast Drive in carrying out their own parochial/ alter-ego toll road partnership
plans. The TCA plans to toll were revised, approved, and certified on October 17, 1988 [ my
exhibit 30 ] AFTER the original "Irvine Coast Development Agreement County of Orange &










































